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Commanderôs Message 
 
HELLO American Legion Family!  During the American Legion Department of Florida annual State Convention, a 
Resolution was adopted to increase membership dues.  Such  a recommendation did not come easily, but history shows 
the call must be made from time to time in an organization like ours where the need for services and programs grows, the 
cost to provide them rises.  In total our contribution to National and State dues will be increased from $21.00 to $29.00.  As 
a result of the aforementioned increase our E-Board has approved an increase of our dues from $35.00 to $45.00.   
    This increase will be effective January 1, 2016 for new members and those present members who do not pay their dues 
by December 31. 2015.  I urge all Legionnaires to send their $35.00 dues in as soon as possible.  Then the $45.00 in-
crease would not be due until the 2016 renewal period beginning in July 2016. 
    As you are well aware properly caring for our veterans and families is our Post's goal.  We will continue to meet that obli-
gation with your help and participation. 
    The Commanderôs Recognition Dinner was a great event, with our kitchen staff providing members with great food and 
service.  Thank you all.  The awards given out by the American Legion Post, Ladies Auxiliary, Sons of the American Le-
gion, and our Legion Riders were well deserved.  We are proud to have so many dedicated members of our Legion family 
be recognized and rightfully take their place in our Post history of saying ñwell doneò.  
    In September we have many good times happening at our Post, Labor Day celebration and of course the Sonôs of the 
American Legion famous clam bake.  The Post also has our complete Football Package for your favorite team, so come 
and enjoy. 
    This month I would like to name Debbie Johnston Member of the Month.  Debbie is what makes our Post a 100% Post.  
She contributes in many ways, as an Officer of the Ladies Auxiliary, a Riders' Officer, doing the Post red book, and when-
ever she is called upon for so many other things that benefit the Post.  Thank you Debbie. 
    If any member has concerns or suggestions for the betterment of the Post, I am available by phone or at the Post. 

   
For God and Country, 
Richard Feldman, Commander  (772)342-2394  
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September 2015 
Frank Cafiso  
by Connie Cafiso 

 
October 2015 
John C. Henson 
by Terry Murphy 
Alan Tumenelli 
& Vincent Corrado 

 
December 2015 
William  T. Hawes 

by Lorraine & Deborah 
 

January 2016 
Paul (Scozz) Scozzafava by 
Fran & Lou Romano 

 
March 2016 
Lillian Gass 

By William & Donna Gass  
Ken Baker 

by  Kay & Bonnie Baker 

July 2016 
Carol Sassarone 
by Steev 

William J. Zikus 
by Bob 

Edward M. Zikus 
by Bob 
Bob Parr 

by Eileen, Michael &  
Keith Parr 

 
August 2016 

Mary McLaughlin by 
  American Legion Auxiliary  

 
October 2016 
Ed Patterson 

by Karen Fox-Patterson 
 

November 2016 
Teri Vincent 

by Spanish Lakes I Friends 
 

December 2016 
Bill Yager 

by Capt. Sal Bagnara of the 
Viking Prince 

 
February 2017 

Alfonzo ñButchò Stevens 
By Paul Hess 

 
March 2017 

Dick Boulette, Dennis Cush, 
Roy Gulbrandsen,  
and Conrad Tutelo  

by Post 318 Honor Guard 
 

August 2018 
Edward M. Zikus Jr. 

by Edgar & Jana Johnson 
 

August 2019 
Mary McLaughlin by 
Thomas  Jr. & Nicole 

Kearney 

December 2020 
Geraldine Malaband 
by Philip Del Toro 
Burton T. McInerney 

by Rose Mary  McInerney 
 
 

2nd Vice Report 
 
As you read this article I would like to let our membership know what an eventful August, Post 318 has had.  Along with 
the Commanders Appreciation and Recognition Dinner, our Spaghetti and Meatball Dinner held by the American Le-
gion Baseball team and the Rat Pack Dinner Show on August 29th there was something for everyone.  I would like to ex-
tend a big Post 318 "THANK YOU" to Kat Hansen and her very capable staff along with Fran Romano and Brenda Safiotti 
for their tireless effort producing the Dinner Show. 
    Well on to September, on the 6th we will be celebrating our annual Labor Day Celebration, and our annual Clam Bake by 
the SAL.   Andy along with his trusty shuckers and "Babes" Manhattan Clam Chowder will Kick-off the day at 12:00 
noon.  At 1:00 pm the BBQ begins with the usual BBQ menu which includes dogs, burgers, fried chicken and plenty of 
sides.  Big T will begin at 2:00 pm for what should be a fantastic afternoon.  All for $10.00. 
    Last but certainly not least NFL Football (Go PHINS).  September 13th starts our NFL football Sundays, along with our 
popular NFL food specials.  Yes, 17 weeks of every game the NFL has.  Monday night football also has food and beverage 
specials.  More details on our Monday Night Football Fun forthcoming.  One more thing that will occur on our 1st Wed. 
night dinner, the price of meals will increase by $1.00 due to the increases passed on by our purveyors.  Your understand-
ing is appreciated. 
 
Yours in Service, 
Arnie Thompson,  2nd Vice Commander      
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Auxiliary Report 
 

Hello Everyone!  Our first general membership meeting for the 
2015-2016 year is fast approaching.  Our meetings are on the 
3rd Monday of each month, with the 1st meeting on Septem-
ber 21st at 6:45PM.  We are looking forward to a great 
year filled with activities and most of all FUN!  We need your 
support!   Please speak to any auxiliary officer in regards to 
how you could help support our Post and our community! 
    Membership renewal notices will be in the mail sometime 
this month, remember if you pay your membership by October 
31st, your name will be entered in a drawing for a 2016-2017 
free membership.   
There will be 2 lucky winners. Membership renewal is $30.00, 
you can mail it or stop by the Post and drop it off. 
    Due to the cost of products increasing, we find it necessary 
to increase the Wednesday night dinner from $8.00 to $9.00.   
We appreciate the support you have given in the past and do 
hope that you will continue to support all of our fundraising 
events, dinners & programs. 
    Save the date:  Saturday, Oct 31, 2015  -  Halloween Party  
 
Please feel free to contact me at:  Home: 772-446-7457     
Cell: 203-710-1407  Email: flromano29@hotmail.com 
 
Thanks, 
Fran Romano, Auxiliary President   
 
2015 - 2016 Officers 
President:  Fran Romano  
1st Vice-Membership:  Phyllis Young  
2nd Vice:  Maryhelen Foley  
Secretary:  Karen Sides  
Treasurer:  Debbie Johnston  
Chaplin:  Karen Fox-Patterson  
Sgt at Arms: April Bloom  
Asst. Sgt at Arms: Wanda OôNeill  
Historian: Margaret Casterlin   
Executive Board: Margaret Trocki,  
Brenda Saffioti Jessie Willoughby   
Past President: Robin Burk  

Service Officer Report 
 

Project: Vet Relief:  The following is information on the 
American Legion, Department of Florida, Program to assist 
veterans in need.  The information is taken directly from 
their brochure.  This is a ñself-serviceò program where the 
veteran can go directly to the web site and request assis-
tance, www.projectvetrelief.org. 
    Project Vet Relief program was created to lessen the 
burden carried by our service men and women through 
addressing their needs in a time of crisis, it works to secure 
benefits to get them back on track, and provides encour-
agement through mentorship.  The population served is 
Floridaôs service members, whether they are active duty, 
newly returned, or have been home for years, in addition to 
their immediate family (spouse, parent, or child), at NO 
COST to those served. 
    Services provided include: Emergency Assistance, the 
goal of which is to prevent an emergency situation from 
escalating into an overwhelming obstacle by supporting 
them with immediate financial assistance to offset the cost 
of necessities for shelter, food, utilities, transportation, and 
health expenses.  Benefits Support, by pairing active duty, 
veterans, and their families with a trained VetRelief Advo-
cate to help them walk through the process of assessing, 
then achieving, benefits earned with service.   
 
Ron Zimmerman Sr., Post 318 Service Officer 

Chaplain 
 
    There is a lot of sadness in our Post with the passing of 
Brian Pierson. He was a good man and will be missed by  us 
all.  
    I would like to start something at the post that some people 
already are doing, visiting the sick and shut ins. We need to 
do a lot more of it because they are a lot of 318 post members 
that canôt drive anymore and deserve our visiting them. They 
show up at the Post once in a while when they can get a lift,  
but most of the time they are not able to come to the Post as 
often as they would like to.  I have met them sitting in the Can-
teen and have had some wonderful conversations.  Some 
have really great  stories to share. When I ask when can I see 
you again, they respond that they donôt know because of 
transportation or health issues. I recently met a really nice 
man named Sweeny, an old member with a lot of friends here,  
and he brought along a picture of The Ted Williams with him.  
He was very proud of this old picture and was delighted to 
share it with other members.  You could tell that the picture 
and the stories he shared meant a lot to him.  It would be 
great if more of us were able to give someone a ride or bring 
them a lunch and sit and enjoy their company. I really want to 
see all our members caring more about each other.If you 
know of any member that is a shut-in, has transportation prob-
lems or YOU would like to volunteer to help visit/transport 
these members, PLEASE  GIVE  ME  A  CALL! 
    Lord please bless the new leaders of our post that they may 
continue making this a better post. 
 
Yours always faithful,  
John Dunn, Chaplain  772-905-8400   

  

  

  

  

  

Riders  Report 
  
The Legion Riders continue to be a positive force in the 
community.  We recently donated a check to the American 
Legion Post in Paintsville Kentucky to aid families in that 
area that were devastated by a flood. Our mobile feeding 
program for the homeless continues to serve over 80 
homeless and poor people in the area.  We recently, with 
the help of the Salvation Army and Sarah's Kitchen,  
trained members of Post 399 and House A Vet to do what 
we do.  I am proud to say that their program to feed the 
homeless is up and running in Martin County.  Please re-
member we are still in need of bug spray, tarps, toiletries 
and cash contributions to keep our program going.  I re-
cently starting recognizing a Rider of the month for above 
and beyond. Last month it was Alan DiRobbio.  This month 
congrats to Mike Cardenas.   
 
For God and Country 
Jim Burk, Rider Director 
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Be A Booster - $20.00 per year          NEWSLETTER BOOSTERS            (Paid Through Month Shown)  

Boosters help defray the cost of printing and mailing our monthly newsletter. To add your name or to renew for one year, 
make your check for $20 payable to ñThe American Legion, Post 318,ò mark ñBoosterò on memo line, drop off at the canteen 
or mail to The American Legion, Post  318, 1000 Savanna Club Blvd, Port St. Lucie, Fl. 34952.  

September 2015 
Connie Cafiso 

 
October 2015 
Everett A. Dunbar 

 
December 2015 
Joseph H. Pratten 

Paul D & Susan T Brennan 
 

March 2016 
Bill & Donna Gass 
Jim & Bev Kelly 

Kay & Bonnie Baker 
 
 
 

July 2016 
Mattie M. Kelley 

Frederick G. Thompson 
George & Kathy Sinbine 

 
August 2016 

Theodore & Patricia Bonham 
Robert Seip 

Don & Jill Burley 
Joseph J. Jones & Irene 
Grischuk-Jones 

 
September 2016 
William OôDonnell 

 
March 2017 

Bob & Sally Booth 

March 2018 
USAF Maj Joseph Lyons  

 
December 2018 
Lee Caldwell 

 
May 2019 
10-13 Club 

 
February 2022 
Dallas Black 

 
November 2024 

Jewish War Veterans 

Auxiliary Chaplin 
 

   Hello to all  Auxiliary members.  Mary McLaughlin (one of 
our ladies who has done so much for our post) entered into 
Post Everlasting on July 4, 2015 ( a very appropriate day 
for a lady who was always full of so much energy) Lord 
please bless her family. 
    I would like to remind anyone in the Auxiliary or calling 
for an Auxiliary member who is sick or has passed on, to 
either call myself (772-418-1515) or Fran Romano (our 
president) @203-710-1407.  Please make sure you report 
all personal information, name, hospital, (date of death - if 
necessary and a personal contact if you can get that infor-
mation)  
    Hope everyone is having a wonderful summer. 
 
Yours always faithful, 
Karen Fox-Patterson 
Auxilliary Chaplain  772-418-1515 
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L to R:  Outgoing Commander Bowie presented  Pete and Jesse 
Willoughby with Post 318 Member of the Year Award; Command-
er Bowie presented smiling Jack McCarthy with Post 318 Legion-
naire of the Year Award; Auxiliary President Debbie Johnston 
presented Phyllis Young  with Post 318 Auxiliary Member of the 
Year Award; Sonôs of the American Legion Commander Andy 
Saffioti presented Mike Johnson with Post 318 Sonôs of the Amer-
ican Legion Member of the Year Award and American Legion 
Ridersô Chapter 318 Director Felix Ayala presented Maria 
Pacheco with the American Legion Riders Chapter 318 Member 
of the Year Award.  Commander Bowie also recognized each of 
the 12 Member(s) of the Month for the past year and presented 
them  with Certificates of Appreciation. 

R: Commander Richard Feldman 
presented Past Commander Daryl 
Bowie with a Henry Rifle as a token 
of appreciation from the Post for his 
dedication and hard work the past 
5 years as the Post Commander.  
His dedication to the Post was in-
strumental in building the new Post 
Home. 

S.A.L.  Report 
 
Hello Post 318!  Hope everyone is having a cool summer 
(ha ha).  We  have a lot of  events planned this summer, so 
make sure to check the calendar. 
    The post will be having a labor day picnic on Sept 6th 
and the S.A.L. will be having our annual clam bake that 
day  with steamed and raw clams along with Babes famous 
clam chowder. DONT MISS OUT!   
    I would like to thank everyone for supporting  our lasa-
gna dinner and all the volunteers who help make it happen.      
    I would like to thank Harold Barth and Ed Black for at-
tending the convention and making the donations to our 
S.A.L. programs. 
    The S.A.L will be having our annual golf tournament on 
Sunday October 25,2015, please join us for a fun filled 
event. Remember all of our proceeds go to our Veter-
an's  and families needs.   
    This year the S.A.L. choose Mike Johnson as member of 
the year for his dedication and volunteer work through-
out  the year for S.A.L. dinners and functions. Thanks Mike! 
    Donôt forget to renew your memberships. 
 
God Bless America 
Andy Saffioti,  S.A.L. Commander 

Labor Day is observed on the first Monday in September, 
and is a celebration of the American labor movement, and 
is dedicated to the social and economic achievements of 
this countryôs workers. The first Labor Day holiday was cel-
ebrated on Tuesday, September 5, 1882, in New York City, 
in accordance with the plans of the Central Labor Union. It 
was created by the labor movement in the late 19th century 
and became a federal holiday in 1894. 


